Tuesday, May 10, 2011
HANFORD HIGH BULLETIN
Students

Congratulations to the following:  


Erica Martinez-Gates Millennium Scholar recipient.  This is an amazing scholarship opportunity as it covers all 
college expenses through her BA, as well as her Masters or Doctorate in her Major!!


Sara Molina Cavazos and Michael Conway for receiving Smittcamp Scholarships.  Only 40 Smittcamp 
Scholarship are issued each year from California Sate University, Fresno.  Way to go Sara and Michael!


Connor West who was honored by the CIF Central Section as a Scholar Athlete Scholarship recipient.

Congratulations in the Winter Sports WYL League honors:


Boys Soccer – 1st Team – Jeremy Henderson  2nd Team – Jesus Hernandez and Joey Chica


Girls Soccer – Billie Zack – defensive player of the year and 1st Team WYL, Kings County Player of the Year, 
Fresno Bee honorable mention.  Ashley Blomquist – 1st Team and Kings County, Julissa Lopez – 1st Team and Kings 
County, Martha Cardenas – 2nd Team WYL, Melody Harris – 2nd Team WYL, Dawna Davis – Honorable mention 
WYL and Angelica Garcia – Honorable Mention WYL.


Wrestling – end of season league results:  Francisco Gamboa – 2nd Place 125 lbs., Johnny Quiroz-Hernandez – 4th 
Place 119 lbs., Hudson Green – 5th Place 152 lbs, and Nathan Harper – 4th Place 160 lbs.
Attn. Students: As you are aware we are going to a modified closed campus next year.  Freshman and Sophomore students will be restricted to campus while Junior and Seniors in good standing will be allowed to leave campus during lunch.  Good Standing means that students are not academically ineligible or citizenship ineligible. Current sophomores and junior’s who are ineligible at the end of this school year, will not be allowed off campus for lunch during the entire first semester next year.  In addition if you have failed to fulfill your Thursday/Saturday school requirements for the current school year, you will be deemed ineligible and will loose your lunch privileges for next year.  Eligibility is reviewed at the semester only.  I encourage current students to work on their academics and attendance and give your best effort over the next few weeks of school. The choices you make today will definitely impact you next year. 
Attn. Students: Current 9th -11th grade students must submit current immunization records indicating that the Tdap vaccine has been received on or after the 10th birthday. By law, all students entering 7th-12th grades will need proof of a whooping cough booster shot prior to the start of the 2011-12 school year. Students who have not submitted proper notification and proof of receiving the Tdap booster shot will not be able to start school until proof is received. We encourage all current 9th-11th grade HHS students to bring a copy of their immunization records to Mrs. Downing our school registrar, located in the main office,  by May 27th. If you have not had the Tdap vaccine, information regarding the Kings County Health Department vaccination clinic schedule was mailed to all HHS families in the HHS April Newsletter. Teachers have also been sent this information.  Students and their families can also make an appointment with their primary doctor.  Some local drug stores in the area have also posted on their doors the Tdap vaccine is available there.
Attention Freshmen and Sophomores:  There is an opportunity for you to be a student delegate on a trip to Hanford’s Sister City, Setana Japan in June 2012.  If you have questions or would like an application, please see Mrs. JD in Rm. 408.  Application are due May 20th.

Getting a summer job?  You may pick up the green work permit request forms from the table right outside the Work Experience Office, in the library.  You must have at least a 2.0 G.P.A. to get a job.

If you are interested in learning how to play an instrument and want to learn how to read music please sign-up for Beginning Band!  It’s not too late to add!

2011-12 Cheer Try-out Packets are currently available on the Guidance Office counter.  On Tuesday, 5/17 at 5:30 p.m. in the cafeteria there will be a mandatory parent meeting for 2011-12 Cheer Try-Outs.


Students Continued
Do you have dance skills; do you want to learn dance skills?  Well there will be a Color Guard Workshop that will teach you how to dance and how to spin a flag.  The workshop will be on May 17, 18, and 19 from 3:30-5:30 at the band room.  Come wearing comfortable clothes and check it out!
There will be an “S” Club meeting this Thursday, 5/12 in Rm. 204 at lunch.  It will be the last one for the year; we will be holding elections for officer positions for next year.  Remember to bring $3 for pizza and water.
Join us for Art Club Mondays at lunch in Rm. 605.

Christian Club meets on Friday in Rm. 101.  Everybody is welcomed to join us.  Please bring $3 for pizza and water.
Citizenship
“Americanism is a question of principles, of idealism, of character:  it is not a matter of birthplace or creed or line of descent.” – Theodore Roosevelt
Infer – Read between the lines

